The August 10th, 2021 Town of Tioga board meeting was brought to order at 7:00pm.  Present were Councilman Robert Strong, Councilman Gerald Hyatt, Councilman Drew Griffin with Supervisor Lewis Zorn presiding.
Also present were Highway Superintendent Russell Story, Constable Jerry Pierce, Town Attorney Adam Schumacher and Town of Tioga REAP Rep Pat Hansen.

Councilman Strong ,made the motion to accept the July 13th, 2021 Town Board minutes as presented, seconded by Councilman Hyatt, carried.
Councilman Strong made the motion to accept the July 6th, 2021 Planning Board minutes as presented, seconded by Councilman Hyatt, carried.

Update from Highway Superintendent Story:
· Shouldered all newly paved roads
· Pulled shoulders of the road on Allen Rd and W. Whitcomb Hill Rd.
· Went and looked at the new truck on Monday and they are still waiting for the box to come in.
· Waiting on a filter and coolant line that is on back order for the Western Star truck.
· Presented board with second quote for a 4,000 gallon fuel tank with 110% secondary containment, delivered for $22,690.36.

Supervisor Zorn and Superintendent Story met with Superintendent Josh Roe at Tioga Central School about shared use of their fuel tank.  The school has agreed to let us use their fuel tank and Scott Smith will deliver a full tanker of 2,800 gallons to the school for us which will cost The Town less per gallon than we were receiving.
Next April the school will up their estimated fuel usage when they renew their contract with their fuel company.
In exchange for the use of their fuel tank The Town will help with the plowing of snow of the parking lot and driveway of the school.   
A contract will be worked up detailing the verbal agreement.

Supervisor Zorn has located a used 2,000 gallon tank from Buckeye that The Town can obtain for free as long as The Town signs a release of liability  for the tank and we move it.  Supervisor Zorn and Superintendent Story will go look at the tank.

Councilman Hyatt made the motion to accept the reports as given, Councilman Strong seconded, carried.

Pat Hansen, Town of Tioga REAP Rep, requested a list of potential projects that she could look into grant funding for the “wish list”.
Some suggestions The Board had were:
· New heating/cooling/ventilation/fitting of Town Hall
· More flood resistant playground equipment for children
· Expand the walking trail at Ransom Park

Councilman Hyatt made the motion to amend the current year’s budget to increase it by $240, 249.17 from the ARPA Funding received, Councilman Griffin seconded, carried.
Roll Vote:
Councilman Hyatt – Aye			Councilman Strong – Aye
Councilman Griffin – Aye			Councilman Klossner – Absent

Supervisor Zorn requested The Board consider what to do with the Solar PILOT money received this year in the amount of $15,898.84 and discuss potential uses at September’s meeting.

Constable Pierce presented The Board with a quote for a new radio for his motorcycle due to the side band law enforcement has started broadcasting on that his current radio does not have the capabilities to do.  
Councilman Hyatt made the motion to purchase the VHF XPR Mobile Radio w/ antenna with accessories for the amount of $1,096.98, seconded by Councilman Strong, carried.
Roll Vote:
Councilman Hyatt – Aye			Councilman Strong – Aye
Councilman Griffin – Aye			Councilman Klossner – Absent

Councilman Strong made a motion to upgrade the modem/routers at The Town Hall and Highway Dept. due to security updates, seconded by Councilman Griffin, carried.
Roll Vote:
Councilman Hyatt – Aye			Councilman Strong – Aye
Councilman Griffin – Aye			Councilman Klossner – Absent

Code Enforcer, Doug Chrzanowski made a request that The Board consider if a business operating permit is something The Town would be interested in looking into.
Supervisor Zorn also request The Town Clerk look into whether other towns have these permits.

Town attorney, Adam Schumacher requested a list from The Town Board on what potential projects they would be interested in pursuing with The ARPA Funding received so he can look into if the proposed project is within the “allowable” uses.

Councilman Strong has requested The Planning Board investigate energy proposal property setbacks  within our permitting laws to protect homeowners within The Town.

Councilman Strong made the motion to pay the General Fund in the amount of $20,658.77, Councilman Griffin seconded, carried.
Councilman Hyatt made the motion to pay the Highway Fund in the amount of $111, 139.10, Councilman Griffin seconded, carried.

Councilman Griffin made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:36pm, seconded by Councilman Hyatt, carried.



Tiffany Middendorf
Tioga Town Clerk




